

## ARNDELL ANGLICAN COLLEGE

Wolseley Road, Oakville, NSW Postal Address: PO Box 4063, Pitt Town NSW 2756 Telephone (02) 4572 3633 Facsimile (02) 4572 3849

Email: enquiries@arndell.nsw.edu.au

28<sup>th</sup> April 2010

Dear Parents and Friends of the Arndell College Community,

It is with great sadness that I inform you of the death of Mrs Glenys Goddard, former staff member and wife of Dr. John Goddard (Headmaster of Arndell from 2003-2009)

Mrs Goddard had been diagnosed with cancer several months ago and has been under the care of Dr. Goddard whilst undergoing treatment.

The Funeral Service is being held on:

Friday 30<sup>th</sup> April 10am Holy Trinity Anglican Church Wentworth Falls

If you wish to send a message or card please mark them attention to Dr Goddard and leave them at the College or via our email: <a href="mailto:enquiries@arndell.nsw.edu.au">enquiries@arndell.nsw.edu.au</a> and we will forward these on.

I would encourage us all to keep Dr Goddard and his family in our prayers at this time.

Gareth Leechman
MA MEd MACE MACEL
Headmaster

SYDNEY ANGLICAN SCHOOLS LTD